The Ottawa Valley Health Libraries Association /
Association Des Bibliothèques de la santé de la Vallée de l’Outaouais

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario (CHEO)
September 5, 2007
 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.

Present: 
 

Lorna Adcock (CMA)
Phillip Allan (Canadian Forces Virtual Library)

Debbie Ayotte (The Ottawa Hospital)

Renée de Gannes-Marshall (Canadian Dental Association)

Mireille Ethier-Danis (Hôpital Saint-Vincent Hospital SCO Health Services)
Kelly Farrah (CADTH)

Michelle Fiander (CADTH)

Hayley Fitzsimmons (CADTH)

Pat Johnston (CHEO)

David Kaunelis (CADTH)

Tamara Keating (NRC-CISTI)

Dianne Kharouba (University of Ottawa)

Laura Leger (Canadian Pharmacists Association)

Cathy MacLean (Royal Ottawa Health Care Group)

Rose-Marie Mongeon (CHEO)
Rebecca Overall (Canadian Health Services Research Foundation)
Margaret Quirie (The Ottawa Hospital)
Doug Salzwedel (The University of Ottawa)

Margaret Sampson (Chalmers Research Group)

Laurie Scott (Queen’s University)

Melissa Severn (CADTH)
Carolyn Spry (CADTH)

Ginger Taylor (NRC-CISTI)

Marjorie Vendrig (CHEO)
Sarah Wickett (Queen’s University)
Jin Zhu (Canadian Forces Virtual Library)
1.0 Welcome (Margaret Quirie)

Margaret welcomed everyone to the meeting and mentioned that this meeting would be her last as OVHLA president.

Those around the table introduced themselves.
1.1.
Review and Approval of Agenda 


Diane Kharouba added an item to the agenda in regard to the new library school at the University of Ottawa.

1.2
Invitation to partake in lunch
2.0 Minutes from the last meeting (Debbie Ayotte)


2.1 Approval of minutes of November 30, 2006
Those present reviewed the minutes.  Two changes were made:

a) add Michelle Fiander to the list of attendees

b) change item #7 from “create a centralized delivery system” to “create a centralized licensing system”

3.0 Reports

3.1 Treasurer’s Report (Tamara Keating)

Tamara presented the report for the period November 30, 2006 to September 4, 2007.  


[image: image1.emf]Balance, Nov. 30 2006 2,911.22 $ 

Income

Memberships 220.00

Reference Manager Course 60.00

Wine Raffle - Social Event 64.00

Total Income 344.00

Expenses

Banking charges 32.61

Domain name 14.29

Gifts & prizes 80.90

Administrative (stamps) 10.81

RefMan course refreshments 31.35

Total Expenses 169.96

Balance, Sept 4 2007 3,085.26 $ 



Memberships for the 2007-08 fiscal year are beginning to come in.  There are 31 member institutions and individual memberships on the list from last year.  9 have renewed, the rest are pending. Total expected income from memberships is $620.00.
3.2 Continuing Education Report (Michelle Fiander)

Michelle will be sending an email on this topic to the listserv.  There were nine responses to last year’s request for ideas.  Michelle guided a discussion regarding ideas for continuing education.  
Suggestions included:  

· How to run a meeting

· Non-library topics that may help us in our work

· Reference management software (Reference Manager, RefWorks)

· Videos/webcasts sponsored by other organizations or library associations on topics of interest

· Social networking/social software – emphasis on how to incorporate into our environments, practical aspects, how to engage users

· Tapping into local events/presentations

3.3 Web Team Report (Doug Salzwedel)
The website is now hosted by the CHLA.  Risa has added a link to the journals holdings page of Docline participants.  Inform Doug of any updates required.
4.0 OVHLA Executive


4.1 Introduction of New Executive


Margaret announced that Cathy McLean, Royal Ottawa Health Care Group, had offered to take on the role of President and thanked her for stepping forward.


Margaret introduced Debbie Ayotte, Ottawa Hospital, as Secretary for OVHLA.


Tamara Keating, NRC-CISTI, continues to hold the post of Treasurer and Michelle Fiander, CADTH, continues to hold the post of Continuing Education Co-ordinator.


Margaret also mentioned that Pat Johnston would be retiring from CHEO as of September 28, 2007 after 19 years.  The group joined Margaret in thanking Pat for her many contributions to the association over the years.

5.0 Conference Reports


5.1 CHLA 2007


5.1.1 Chapter President’s Lunch (Margaret Quirie)

Chapter Presidents discussed:

a) the value of forming a group/committee that can assist smaller chapters who wish to hold a conference

b) creating a handbook for running a chapter

c) journal clubs for members

Several OVHLA members who have participated in past conference planning committees agreed that outsourcing registration for future conferences would be a good idea not only for small chapters but all conferences.  

Michelle Fiander also suggested a template for creating a standardized program would decrease workload for future conference planning committees.

5.1.2 Final report from CHLA 2007

Pat Johnston reported on the financial statements for the conference and was pleased to report that approximately $45,000 was raised for CHLA.  The OVHLA will receive 5% of the proceeds.  Pat noted that the work of Kaitryn Campbell and Margaret Quirie in regard to raising sponsorship funds contributed significantly to the conference’s success.

5.2 Upcoming Conferences


5.2.1 UNYOC in Alexandria Bay, New York

http://unyoc.mlanet.org/ 


The UNYOC conference will be held on October 10-12, 2007 in Alexandria Bay, New York.  This year’s opening keynote: “Dy-mystifying Evidence-based Nursing and Magnet Status”.

6.0 Additional Agenda Items

6.1 Library School at the University of Ottawa (Diane Kharouba)
The library school at the University of Ottawa is scheduled to open in September 2008.  Diane suggested we invite Kenneth-Roy Bonin, Director of the School of Information Studies, to a future OVHLA meeting to exchange information about health libraries in the Ottawa Valley and learn more about the school’s program.

7.0 Roundtable Discussion


7.1 Chance to tell the group about ONE new thing happening in your library

Following highlights from various libraries, Pat Johnston introduced Margaret Sampson as the person who will be replacing her in the library at CHEO at the end of September.

8.0  
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
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